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Notice of Executive Order 166 Requirement for Posting of Winning Proposal  
and Contract Documents 

 
Principal State departments, agencies and independent State authorities must include the 
following notice in any solicitation: 
 
Pursuant to Executive Order No. 166, signed by Governor Murphy on July 17, 2020, the Office of 
the State Comptroller (“OSC”) is required to make all approved State contracts for the allocation 
and expenditure of COVID-19 Recovery Funds available to the public by posting such contracts 
on an appropriate State website.  Such contracts will be posted on the New Jersey transparency 
website developed by the Governor’s Disaster Recovery Office (GDRO Transparency Website). 

The contract resulting from this [RFP/RFQ] is subject to the requirements of Executive Order No. 
166.  Accordingly, the OSC will post a copy of the contract, including the [RFP/RFQ], the winning 
bidder’s proposal and other related contract documents for the above contract on the GDRO 
Transparency website.  

In submitting its proposal, a bidder/proposer may designate specific information as not subject 
to disclosure. However, such bidder must have a good faith legal or factual basis to assert that 
such designated portions of its proposal: (i) are proprietary and confidential financial or 
commercial information or trade secrets; or (ii) must not be disclosed to protect the personal 
privacy of an identified individual.  The location in the proposal of any such designation should 
be clearly stated in a cover letter, and a redacted copy of the proposal should be provided. A 
Bidder’s/Proposer’s failure to designate such information as confidential in submitting a 
bid/proposal shall result in waiver of such claim. 

The State reserves the right to make the determination regarding what is proprietary or 
confidential and will advise the winning bidder/proposer accordingly.  The State will not honor 
any attempt by a winning bidder/proposer to designate its entire proposal as proprietary or 
confidential and will not honor a claim of copyright protection for an entire proposal.  In the 
event of any challenge to the winning bidder’s/proposer’s assertion of confidentiality with which 
the State does not concur, the bidder /proposer shall be solely responsible for defending its 
designation. 

 


